[image: ]Rushbottom Lane 
Benfleet 	   
Essex 
SS7 4LW		
				
Tel: 01268 792575 / 756253
Fax: 01268 750907
Email: admin@glenwood.essex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Elizabeth Cornish                                         
_____________________________________________________________________________________

28 January 2021


Dear Parents/Carers

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am sure you will have seen this announcement on national news but I wanted to bring you the latest update on the future reopening of schools.

The Prime Minister confirmed yesterday that schools and colleges will not return to full face-to-face education after the February half-term and that the current attendance restrictions will remain in place until 8 March at the earliest.

Children of critical workers and vulnerable children and young people will still be able to attend schools and colleges, including special schools. This means, as all our Glenwood young people come into this category, we will endeavour to give learners some face to face time if the family requests it and it can be done safely.

The Prime Minister made it clear that keeping schools partially closed will continue to help minimise the spread of the virus in communities and protect public health and save lives. So, for Glenwood, it means trying to keep class sizes smaller by continuing our part-time offer and using a rota for some staff teams (all teachers continue to work in school every day to oversee the young people in their class whether the learners are in school or in contact remotely). We are committed to playing our role in decreasing the impact of this awful virus on rates of illness and loss of life.

We are trying very hard indeed to accommodate increasing requests but as the number of young people in each day increases so does the challenge to keep down the risk of transmission. We have one of the highest levels of demand amongst Essex special schools.

It is hoped that if the target of vaccinating everyone in the top four prioritisation cohorts by 15 February is met, then those groups will have developed immunity three weeks later, by 8 March. The government will therefore look at fully re-opening schools from this date. Education attendance restrictions are to be reviewed again in mid- February and the government has committed to publishing a plan for leaving lockdown by the end of February.






Please contact us if you have any questions, we will try to answer your queries as accurately as we can.

Again, thank you for your support and encouragement which the Glenwood staff really appreciates.


Kind Regards,
[image: ]
                                         	
	
Elizabeth Cornish                         
Headteacher                                	
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